
    

 

Leyden Selectboard 

Leyden Town Hall 

Minutes 

July 6, 2017 

 

Selectboard Members Present:  Jeff Neipp, Lance Fritz. 

 

Others Present: Bob Hardesty, Dave Brooks. 

 

Call to order 9:00am. 

 

Selectboard Meeting Schedule 

The Board discussed changing the meeting schedule from Thursdays to Mondays so as to not interfere with the 

FRCOG information sessions and the Selectmen’s Association meetings. 

 

MOTION:  Jeff moved to change Selectboard meeting days from Thursdays to Mondays starting in September.  

Unanimous. 

 

The Board also agreed to meet only on warrant days in August - the 10
th

 and the 24
th

.  September meetings will 

return to every week, on the first four Mondays. 

 

Highway Update 
Dave presented the Board with the CH 90 request form for Greenfield Rd. for signatures.  He’s planning for some 

time during the first two weeks of August.  Although, he’s heard that Lane is booked until September.  He will take 

some of the milling to mix with gravel for the dirt roads. 

 

After our FY18 CH 90 money is appropriated, we will have about $200,000 available.  Greenfield Rd. will take 

about $168.000 and the guardrail project on Brattleboro Rd. will take about $18,000.  We’ll then have $20,000 

banked. 

 

Jeff said that he would like work out some arrangement for Highway and Fire to both use the Town diesel. Dave 

explained that in the past, he would give the Fire Dept. a copy of the invoice and ask them to pay a small share.  

That worked for a while, then Cliff refused to pay their share.  Discussion.  After discussion, all agreed that the Fire 

Dept. should use a clipboard and keep a record of the amount of diesel that they use, and pay part of the invoice.  

Dave said he certainly be willing to give it try.  The Board will consider adding to the Highway budget next year to 

compensate for the Fire Dept. use of the diesel. 

 

Town Hall Porch Roof 

Dave also reported that a portion of the roofing on the Town Hall porch is coming off.  Discussion.  The Board 

suggested calling Erik Johnson and Jim Baker to see if they would be interested in doing the repair work. 

 

Year End Transfer for Selectmen’s Supply/Equipment Account 

 

MOTION: Lance moved to transfer $200.00 to the Selectmen’s Supply/Equipment account, as recommended by 

Tracey.  Unanimous.   

 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

MOTION:  Jeff moved to adjourn.   Meeting adjourned at 10:20am. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

 

Robert Hardesty 


